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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 78TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 27, 2003

TO: Honorable Steve Ogden, Chair, Senate Committee on Infrastructure Development and 
Security 

FROM: John Keel, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB479 by Hunter (Relating to registration with the Selective Service System of certain 
applicants for a driver's license or personal identification certificate.), As Engrossed

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill amends Section 521.147 of the Transportation Code to automatically register any male 
applicant of a driver’s license or personal identification certificate who is between the ages of 18 and 
26 for the United States Selective Service System. The bill requires the Texas Department of Public 
Safety (DPS) to notify the applicant that application for a license or certificate constitutes the 
applicant’s consent to registration with the service, and exempts those who have previously 
registered. The bill further requires DPS to post a sign in English and Spanish providing the 
information contained in the notification.

This bill would take effect September 1, 2003.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 405 Department of Public Safety
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